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ON THE COVER… 
      A U.S. Army M16 Half-Track (with 

mounted quadruple .50 caliber machine 

guns) belonging to the 3rd Anti-Aircraft 

Artillery AW Battalion during the Battle 

of the Kumsong Salient, the largest 

battle of the last two years of the 

Korean War, in July 1953. 
  

The M16 Multiple Gun Motor Carriage (MGMC), 

also known as the M16 half-track, was an American self-

propelled anti-aircraft weapon built during World War II. 

It was equipped with four .50 caliber M2 Browning 

machine guns in an M45 Quadmount. There were 2700 

produced by White Motor Company from May 1943 to 

March 1944, with 568 M13 MGMCs and 109 T10 half-

tracks converted into M16s as well. 

The chassis was derived from the T1E2 chassis, 

an earlier version of the M13. Based on an M3 half-

track chassis, it replaced the M13 MGMC half-track 

after early 1944. As aircraft became more advanced, the 

usefulness of the M16 was reduced. In the Korean War, 

it was relegated primarily to the ground-support role, 

being put out of service in the U.S. Army in 1954. 

Nicknamed the "Meat Chopper", the M16 was 

famous for its effectiveness against low-flying aircraft 

and infantry, making it extremely popular with soldiers. 

It was used by the United States Army, the British 

Commonwealth, and South Korea.  

The specifications of the M16 were similar to 

those of the M3 half-track. It was 21 ft. 4 in. long (with 

a wheelbase of 135.5 in., 7 ft. 1 in. wide, and 7 ft. 8 in. 

high and weighed 9.9 short tons (9 t). It had a 

suspension consisting of vertical volute spring 

suspension for the tracks and leaf springs for the 

wheels. 

 It was powered by a 128-horsepower White 

160AX 386 cubic inch, 6-cylinder gasoline engine. It had 

a compression ratio of 6.3:1 and a 60 US gallon fuel tank. 

It could reach a top speed of 41.7 mph and a range of 

175 miles and a power to weight ratio of 15.8 

horsepower per ton. It had 12 millimeters of armor on 

the front and the sides. 

In addition to its anti-aircraft role, the M16 was 

used in an infantry support role, frequently accompanied 

by the M15 half-track.  

The M16 saw service with United States forces 

in the WWII Italian Campaign, and Operation Overlord, 

the Battle of Arracourt, and the Ardennes Offensive in 

northern Europe. Small numbers were supplied to the 

United Kingdom and France under Lend-Lease. The 

vehicle was also used widely in the Korean War by 

the South Korean army, the United States Marine Corps, 

and the U.S. Army. 

As aircraft became more advanced over the 

M16's lifetime, its role as a mobile anti-aircraft weapon 
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became limited. During the Korean War, it served mainly 

in the ground-support role, at which it was highly 

effective. In late 1951, it was declared as "limited 

standard" and largely taken out of service from the U.S. 

Army in Korea, although a few examples served until the 

end of the war. It was declared obsolete by the U.S. 

Army in 1958. 

 

ATTENTION MEMBERS! 
THE NEXT MTA MEETING WILL BE HELD ON 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 1St  2022… MEETING WILL BE 
HELD AT THE WHIPPANY AMERICAN LEGION IN THE 

MEETING ROOM IN BASEMENT 

Food at 6:00PM…Meeting starts at 7:00PM 
 

MTA Meeting Minutes 
 Thursday, August 4, 2022 at the American Legion Hall in 

Whippany, NJ 
Submitted by Jean Swanick, Secretary  

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence.  A motion was 
made to approve the submitted minutes from July by Dennis 
Vecchiarelli and seconded by Pat Dolan. Motion approved! 

 

The Treasurer’s Report as presented by Al Mellini: 
 

Financial Report – Ending July 31, 2022 
 

Beginning Balance:   $47,412.00 
Income:                                          $  2,556.07 
Expenditures:                              $ (2,835.69) 
Closing Balance                $47,132.38 
 

Message from President John Sobota: Thank you to those 
involved with the articles for the newsletter, we have a very nice 
write-up regarding the picnic.  Also, the attendance at the parades 
this season is greatly appreciated, putting us in the position to 
resume doing what we do, making donations for worthy causes.  
That being said, if you have a cause you would like to present, you 
are required to do the legwork in obtaining the pertinent 
information. 
 

Parade Report:  Al Mellini reports there will be one more parade, 
Veterans Day in Clifton for the season.  More details TBD.  Our 
club participation to this point has brought in revenue of $6,450-
nice job everyone. Another thank you was received from Randolph 
for the outstanding number of vehicles. Once the season is 
complete, gas checks will be distributed. 
 

Quartermaster:  Gary Schultz reports there are a few remaining 
50th anniversary shirts along with just a handful of tan MTA shirts 
and hats left in our inventory.  It was suggested that perhaps we 
should consider ordering some sweatshirts for the fall, perhaps 
with no date on them as a standard club item. 
 

Swap Meet Update:  Please let Gary Schultz know if and when 
you are able to help out at the meet, particularly on Sunday 

afternoon to help with tables and chairs clean up. Dash plaques 
are in featuring Pete Shaw’s Bantam.  

The vendor space update provided by Tim Swanick is 
that there are only two uncovered outdoor spaces left to rent, 67% 
of the space in the Richards building is sold and the covered 
outdoor spaces are completely sold.  

It has been confirmed that a Blackhawk from the National 
Guard will be landing on Saturday while the State Police bird will 
be landing on Sunday. We are awaiting confirmation of the 
availability of the Vietnam era Forest Fire helicopter. 

     

Website/Advertising: Thank you to Rudy Garberly for his efforts 
in continuing to provide updates and show video on Facebook.  
 

New Members:  We welcomed four new members Justin Kross, 
Joe Bastedo, and Gabe Silva who joined this evening. Welcome 
Guys! 
 

OMS7:  A few members have reported their long-term projects will 
be completed and on exhibit at the Swap Meet-we know who you 
are and look forward to seeing them. 
 

Good of the Club:  Pat Dolan mentioned that Lead East is coming 
up the first weekend in September. Please contact him as soon as 
possible if you are interested in going as there are a limited 
number of spots for our group at the Parsippany Hilton venue. 

Looking for someplace new to visit?  Tim Swanick spoke 
of the recently opened WWII American Experience museum 
located in Gettysburg. Check out their website and calendar 
regarding this private collection on display by the Buck family.   
Event weekends are held which include time displays, a large 
selection of vehicles both static and moving and a USO dance 

.   

Motion made to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 pm made by Dennis 
Vecchiarelli and seconded by Ken Gardner. 

Respectfully submitted, 
                                                     Jean Swanick, Secretary 
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Founders Dr. Peter Berendsen and Sally were heavily involved in 
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the early days with events and parades. Peter was President of the  



 

https://www.mtaswapmeet.org
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Military Transport Association 
P.O. Box 391 

Budd Lake, NJ 07828 

 
 

 
 
 

THE NEXT MTA MEETING WILL  
BE HELD ON SEPTEMBER 1st 
AT THE WHIPPANY AMERICAN 
LEGION POST AT 7PM 
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